## TOWN OF LAWRENCE PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE PROPOSED VACATIONS OF EXCESS ROAD RIGHT-OF-WAY

Please take notice a public hearing will be held at a regular Town Board Meeting on Monday, November 9, 2020 at 6:30 PM or as shortly thereafter as possible at the Town Hall, 2400 Shady Court or virtually via Zoom. This meeting can be accessed in-person, virtually or by phone via Zoom to receive testimony, either oral or written on the following topics:

Proposed roadway vacation of approximately 0.701 acres of excess Little Rapids Road right-of-way, a portion of the existing road right-of-way immediately adjacent to Tax Parcel L-458-5, 2442 Little Rapids Road.

Proposed roadway vacation of approximately 17' wide strip of excess land previously dedicated for roadway purposes on Tax Parcel L-2113, 2595 French Road/2400 Shady Court

A map and legal description for each proposed roadway vacation is on file with the Town Clerk at the Lawrence Town Hall, 2400 Shady Court, De Pere, WI 54115.

Please check the regular Town board agenda two days prior to the meeting for instructions and access codes to attend the meeting virtually.

Cindy Kocken, Clerk-Treasurer Town of Lawrence October 16, 2020

Posted at the following on October 19, October 26 & November 2, 2020

▼Town Hall, 2400 Shady Court

Town of Lawrence website

Property owners notified

Notice in Green Bay Press Gazette